                                Meadow Wood Farms Property Owners Association
                                    General Association Meeting    July 15, 2025
                               Friendship Park      73 Lake View Drive East  Ocala  Fl
Present: President Gena De Camella, Vice President Mark Cooper, Secretary Karen Reade, Treasurer Merry Lee Bain
President De Camella called the meeting to order at 7:04 p.m.  She asked if there were any new members, and seeing none, she led the Pledge of Allegiance.    
The Minutes from the May 13th Association meeting was approved as posted.
President’s Report:   President De Camella listed some of the accomplishments of the last year.  We took the contents of the Safety Deposit Box from the bank, and are putting them in the Fire Safe Box provided by Mark Cooper.  We have closed the Post Office box, and erected a mail box at our property at the park.  These have saved the Association hundreds of dollars.  We have cashed in the C.D.’s and the Board will decide how to allocate those funds soon.  The park gate is now open all the time, allowing members more access to the park.  Despite the Activity Chair being vacant, members have been working to have various activities.  The Dream Team from last year had a list of projects, and we have addressed many of them.
Committee Reports:
	Control:	   Zach Zachary was absent.  One complaint was received, and it is being addressed.
	Decorations:  Coralie Mouton was absent, but she did a great job on the 4th of July decorations at the entrances.
	Website: Jim Thomas was absent. No report.
	Membership:   Patricia Wagner reported 150 members.
	Refreshments:   Holly Roberts reported that they provided Lemonade and Water for the new monthly Birthday Bash party held in July.
	Newsletter:	Merry Lee Bain reported that Karen Reade volunteered to call the various persons to verify their newsletter situations.  Dena De Camella reported that her computer crashed, but thanks to Michele Shuler, who had an old copy of the program, the newsletter is back on track for the August edition.
	Activities:	Gena De Camella reported that Trivia is Friday the 18th, Bingo on the 24th, and September is the Alzheimer’s Walk.  Bob Coveney reported that the walk will be held at our park, and go for about 2 miles.  Gena De Camella reported that the turnout for the first Birthday Bash last Sunday was a success.  Estimated crowd was 45 people, and the birthdays included Regina Singara, Deb and Dave Kane, Tom Fiorilli, Chris Banks, and Rick Yanes.  Ian Reade provided the cake and others provided decorations.
	Sunshine:	Lynn McGonagill was absent.  It was reported that she has sent a get-well card.
	Welcome:	Dale Kennedy reported that she welcomed Joel Towner at 16 Northern Dancer Dr. and that there are new houses being built in the neighborhood.
	Maintenance:	Ian Reade reported that he has made and put up signs for the activities, and collected litter.
Vice President’s Report:  Vice President Mark Cooper thanked everyone for the work they do.  He advised everyone on the Hurricane List should be ready for this season, and he thanked them for their work.  He thanked the Angels for helping with some members, and he said he has received grateful messages from the recipients.  He said that when the heat breaks, we will come out and do clean up at the park.  
Secretary’s Report:	Karen Reade reported doing the minutes and posting them.  
Treasurer’s Report:	Merry Lee Bain reported that we cashed out the C.D.’s and deposited them.  That brings our balance to $27,627.00.  She reported that dues income from this year is down to $11,514.00 from the $13,526.00 of last year.  The financials are posted on the web site.
Old Business:	
	President De Camella reported that we are still looking for ways to improve the park for members’ use, including the possibility of a water source.
	She also noted that several residents have not kept their swales mowed, and she will try to put something in the newsletter to make residents aware.
Good In the Hood:
Ian Reade was mentioned for organizing the Birthday Bash, and Carol Harper was mentioned for organizing the Ladies Luncheon.   
Next Meeting:   Board:  8/5                  General:  9/16		
Meeting Adjourned.


________________________				___________________________
President Gena De Camella				Secretary Karen Reade


